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SHRI K. BRAHMANANDA REDDI: I 
presume. Sir, that all the State Governments 
have constituted National Integration 
councils. That was... 

SHRI MOHAMMAD YUNUS SALEEM; 
It is not a question of presumption. Have you 
got any information from any States that such 
Councils have been constituted or not? If yes, 
which are the States? 

SHRI K. BRAHMANANDA REDDI: The 
information that I have got is like this. The 
State Governments were requested to 
constitute State-level Integration Councils on 
the pattern of the National Integration 
Council. The State-level Integration Councils 
are functioning in most of the States and the 
Union Territories. 

SHRI MOHAMMAD YUNUS SALEEM: 
Sir, this reply is very vague. I am not satisfied 
with this reply. 

MR. CHAIRMAN: He will have to collect 
the information. 

SHRI MOHAMMAD YUNUS SALEEM: 
He should say so. This reply is very vague. I 
know that in many States thes© Councils are 
not functioning, not even constituted. 

MR. CHAIRMAN: If you know it, then it 
is not necessary for you to put a 
supplementary. 

SHRI MOHAMMAD YUNUS SALEEM; 
Therefore, suitable action should be taken by 
the Home Minister to see that these Councils 
are constituted. 

MR. CHAIRMAN; It is a suggestion for 
consideration. Next question. 

New Strategy for the development of Tribal 
Border, Hilly and Dry Areas 

•217. SHRI JANARDHANA REDDY: 
Will the Minister of PLANNING be pleased 
to state: 

(a) whether the Planning Commission have 
evolved a new strategy for     1 

the development of the tribal border, hilly and 
dry areas in the Fifth Five Year Plan; and 

(b) if so, which are the Ministries which 
will be involved in the implementation of the 
work in this regard earmarked for 1975-76? 

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE 
MINISTRY OF PLANNING (SHRI 
SANKAR GHOSE): (a) The present strategy 
for the development of backward areas 
including tribal areas, hill areas & drought 
prone areas is stated in Chapter XIV of the 
Draft Fifth Five Year Plan (Vol. II). 

(b) Besides Planning Commission which is 
primarily concerned with the consideration of 
policies and examination of plan 
programmes/schemes, the main Ministries 
which are involved in the implementation of 
special programmes of development for the 
various categories of backward areas are the 
Ministries of Agriculture and Irrigation, 
Industry & Civil Supplies, Home Affairs, 
Shipping and Transport and Finance. 

SHRI JANARDHANA REDDY: Sir, it is 
felt and was also announced by Shri I. K. 
Gujral, his predecessor, that unless we build 
up certain infrastructure like railways, roads, 
electricity and water in these areas, we cannot 
implement the Twenty-Point Programme of 
the Prime Minister effectively. What steps has 
the Planning Commission suggested to build 
up infra-structure in these particular areas? Is 
the Planning Commission planning to start a 
special cell to look into the problems of tribal 
areas? 

SHRI SANKAR GHOSE: Sir, so far as the 
special cell is concerned, there is a Hill Area 
Cell which has been set up. This Cell is going 
into this question relating to hill areas. So far 
as the infra-structure is concerned, we are 
having integrated plans for the hill areas and 
the tribal areas and these include roads and 
other infrastructure facilities.    During the   
cur- 
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rent year, we have increased the allo-action 
for the hill areas to 36 crores of rupees for the 
previous year's allocation of 20 crores of 
rupees so that the roads and other things also 
can be looked after. So far as the tribal areas 
are concerned, the allocation has increased to 
40 crores of rupees from the last year's 
allocation of 20 crores of rupees. We shall try 
to build up as much infra-structure as is 
possible. 

SHRI JANARDHANA REDDY: It is also 
felt that nearly 80 per cent of the investment 
is being spent on core sectors like agriculture, 
irrigation, etc. Is the Planning Commission 
going to give more allocation for education, 
railways, and social welfare especially in 
these tribal areas? 

SHRI SANKAR GHOSE; Core areas like 
agriculture, irrigation and industries are very 
important. Apart from the investment in core 
areas, the Minister of Education have a 
scheme of grants for Functional Literacy 
Programme in five Integrated Tribal 
Development Project Areas. So far as roads 
are concerned, there is a provision of 7 crores 
of rupees for strategic roads this year. 

SHRI BIRCHAND BARMAN; Has the 
Planning Commission evolved any special 
programme for the development of the North 
Eastern Region and hilly and tribal areas of 
Tripura, Manipur, Mizoram and Nagaland? 

SHRl SANKAR GHOSE: North Eastern 
Region has special problems, there is the plan 
of the North Eastern Region. The allocation 
this year is Rs. 16.50 crores compared to the 
allocation of Rs. 10 crores last year. We are 
seeking to give considerable importance to 
this region. 

SHRI SYED NI2AM-UD-DIN: Sir, it is 
known that the progress of development in 
the areas which have been mentioned is the 
lowest in the country. While preparing the 
Fifth Plan, the Planning Commission urged 
upon 

the State Governments to draw up separate 
integrated plans for the hilly and other areas. I 
would like to know from the hon. Minister 
whether any of the States have drawn up such 
integrated plans and if so, which are those 
States, and what progress has been made so 
far with regard to those integrated plans. 

SHRi SANKAR GHOSE; We are trying to 
have integrated plans with regard to these 
backward areas, particularly the hill areas and 
the tribal areas. Integrated plans for these 
areas are called sub-plans. And we have 
indicated to the States that they should 
dissegrogate engage from their State Plan 
outlays the moneys they are spending on these 
areas, and the Central additional outlays will 
be integrated into that. And that kind of sub-
plans have been prepared hi » number of 
States. 

 

SHRI SANKAR GHOSE: So far as the 
Tehri-Garhwal area is concerned, there is an 
outlay of Rs. 50 lakhs for that area during this 
year. So far as the hill areas of U.P. are 
concerned, there was an outlay of Rs. 12 
crores last year, and that outlay has been 
increased this year. 
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SHRI SANKAR GHOSE: There are three 
parts to the question. With regard to the first 
part about the hill areas, we have got hill areas 
in Uttar Pradesh, in Assam, in West Bengal, in 
Tamil Nadu, in Western Ghats and in Jammu 
and Kashmir and in tha North Eastern Regions 
and for all these areas, we have got certain 
special programmes. With regard to the 
second part of the question about the 
utilisation of the local resources of these hill 
areas, we place considerable emphasis on this 
and we are trying to develop horticulture, 
animal husbandry, forestry, tourism etc. in 
these areas under the various hill area sub-
plans. With regard to the third part of the 
question, we are entirely in agreement with the 
hon. Member about this menace of 
deforestation and the Prime Minister has men-
tioned about it on a number of occ;;-sions. 
Even at the last meeting of the Consultative 
Committee of the Planning Ministry, this was 
taken up and also in the Chief Secretaries 
conference so that a real drive can be launched 
to prevent deforestation and to have a massive 
programme of afforestation. 

SHRI SAWAISINGH SISODIA: I hope the 
hon. Minister is aware of the fact that the 
special programmes enunciated by the 
Planning Commission are never fulfilled by 
the normal and routine departments of the 
various Ministries. So, I would like to know 
from the hon. Minister whether the Planning 
Commission and the Planning Ministry is 
contemplating to have special agencies Ike the 
small farmers agency or the marginal farmers 
agency to fulfil these programmes and see 
that their implementation is fully carried out. 

SHRi SANKAR GHOSE: We want better 
integration and co-ordination but we cannot 
write off the existing Ministries     by     
calling     them     as 
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routine Ministries. So far as co-ordination 
with regard to hill areas is concerned, we 
have got a Hill Areas Cell in the Planning 
Commission itself. So far as the Western 
Ghats concerned, there is a Committee of 
Chief Ministera of the Western Ghats So far as 
Uttar Pradesh is concerned there is a 
committee of direction which goes into this 
matter and through this process we are trying 
to bring about greater co-ordination. With 
regard to tribal sub-plans the Home Ministry 
is directly trying to bring about greater co-
ordination. 

SHRI GIAN CHAND TOTU: Sir, may I 
know from the hon. Minister whether in view 
of the fact that the population of the hill States 
is very low, the Planning Commission is con-
sidering the queston of a separate ad-
ministrative structure which would reduce the 
duplication of Secretaries, Additional 
Secretaries, Joint Secretaries, Deputy 
Secretaries, and so on and so forth? 

SHRI SANKAR GHOSE: We are trying to 
give them support so far as planning is 
concerned, and so far as the administrative 
structure is concerned. What is necessary has 
to be there; we cannot reduce it. 

 

' SHRI SANKAR GHOSE: We are providing 
separate funds for all these backward areas. 
We are providing substantially larger funds 
and out of these larger funds we shall try to 
see that the projects which have been 
commenced are completed as soon as 
possible. 

Setting up of paper mills in Cachar and 
Nowgong 

•218. SHRI NRIPATI RANJAN 
CHOUDHURY; Will the Minister of 
INDUSTRY AND, CIVIL SUPPLIES be 
pleased to refer to the answer to Starred 
Question 184 given in Rajya Sabha on the 
15th January, 1976 and state: 

(a) whether the final decision for 
investment in regard to Cachar and Nowgong 
paper mill projects has been taken; and 

(b) if so, what is the probable date of 
commissioning of the projects? 

THE MINISTER OF INDUSTRY 
AND CIVIL SUPPLIES (SHRI 
T. A. PAI): (a) and (b) The final 
Government decision for investment in 
regard to Nowgong and Cachar paper 
projects is being processed and is 
expected t0 be taken shortly. The 
projects are expected to be commis 
sioned three and a half years after 
the date of the final investment deci 
sion,  

SHRI NRIPATI RANJAN CHOUDHURY: 
Sir, even after the answer of the Minister we 
remain where we were because my question 
was whether a final decision for investment in 
regard to Cachar and Nowgong,- paper mill 
projects has been taken and, if so, when these 
projects are likely to be commissioned. Now 
the answer is that they will be commissioned 
after the final decision is taken. We are in-
terested to know about this final decision 
regarding finance. 


